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The year 2001-02 has been full of challenges for the

Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department
(AFCD). We saw the re-occurrence of avian influenza
as we continued with our quest to seek new directions
and opportunities for the agriculture and fisheries
industries. Work in conservation and protection of
endangered species was taken to a higher level with
the opening of the Endangered Species Resource
Centre and we opened a new veterinary laboratory
to help step up our work in monitoring animal diseases.
All these could not have been accomplished without
the dedication and support of our hard-working staff
from all branches of the department and for which |
am deeply thankful.

The outbreak of avian influenza in local chicken farms
from February to April, 2002 called for swift and decisive
controlled slaughtering operations, intensive monitoring
work and a thorough review of farm licensing
conditions. | led an Investigation Team to conduct an
in-depth look into the causes of the influenza outbreak
and we recommended a series of measures to reduce
the risk of its recurrence. We shall continue to work
with chicken farmers to put in place the necessary
biosecurity measures.

On the agricultural front, we continued our efforts to
promote the Organic Farming Conversion Scheme
and research into a Greenhouse Cultivation Programme
in order to create new opportunities for our farmers
and to provide more choices for consumers. The
opening of the new veterinary laboratory at Tai Lung

in Sheung Shui will help to facilitate our work in

monitoring animal diseases. To help replenish fish
stock in local waters, we extended the Artificial Reefs
Programme, recognised world-wide for its ability to
encourage growth of marine organisms, to fisheries
spawning grounds in Outer Port Shelter and Long
Harbour.

The year also witnessed the 25th anniversary of the
setting up of country parks. We organised a series of
celebration events for greater public enjoyment of this
precious resource. To meet growing public concern
on nature conservation, we opened the Endangered
Species Resource Centre and the Tung Ping Chau
Marine Park.

| have great pleasure in presenting the Report of AFCD
for 2001-02, which outlines the above events and other
major projects undertaken by the department. We are
determined to respond positively to the changing
needs of the community and to strive for excellence
in discharging our duties. We are committed to serving
the people of Hong Kong with professionalism,
dedication and courtesy in ensuring a reliable and
plentiful supply of safe and high quality fresh food and
arich, diverse and well-managed natural environment.
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Director of Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation






